
September 20, 2004
TO
Faculty Senate Executive Committee

FROM
Tom Krabacher, Past Chair (2003-2004)

Academic Policies Committee

SUBJ
Letter of Transmittal: Recommended Elimination of the CR/NC Grading Option
BACKGROUND: This issue was brought to the attention of the Academic Policies Committee by Greg Wheeler, Director of General Education.

CSUS policy currently allows students, within certain limits, to take up to 15 units under the Credit/No Credit (CR/NC) option.* The instructor is not notified as to whether a student is taking a course under this option and, upon completion of the course, the faculty member assigns the student a letter grade, which is then changed to CR/NC by Evaluations.   If the grade earned by the student is “C-“or higher for undergraduates or “B-“  or higher for graduate students, a “CR” is posted to the student’s transcript.  If the assigned grade falls below those cut-offs, an “NC” grade is posted.
*  Courses graded CR/NC cannot be used to satisfy requirements in the major, the minor, general education, and all other University graduation requirements.  

COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION:  The Academic Policies Committee recommends elimination of the CR/NC option for courses in which the student would normally be assigned a letter grade.  [Note: This change would not apply to those courses, such as co-curricular courses, fieldwork, field tours, theses, supervised teaching, and similar courses in which CR/NC is the normal grading option.]
ARGUMENTS IN FAVOR:  The CR/NC grade was originally established to allow students to take courses not needed for either G.E. or their major under a less rigorous grading option, thus encouraging students to explore the range of courses the University has to offer. Data show, however, that relatively few students (about 75 per year) currently avail themselves of this option and that when they do, it sometimes works to their disadvantage.  For example, students who change majors will be unable to count a course previously taken CR/NC toward the new major, should it be a requirement in the major.  In addition, a student earning anything below a “C-“, such as a “D,” under the current policy receives an NC, which is equal to an “F” grade, with correspondingly severer consequences associated with the F.
In sum, given that (1) currently, few students make use of the CR/NC grade and that (2) students can be inadvertently disadvantaged by taking courses under this option, the Academic Policies Committee recommends the option be eliminated.
ARGUMENTS AGAINST:  There were no arguments against the recommendation.
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